C2 36

The Secretary,
Governing Council of University College of Fort Hare,
FORT HARE.

Dear Sir.

Thank you for your letter of 20th December, 1955, in which you inform me about the decision of the Governing Council at its last meeting to invite me to accept appointment as Acting Principal from the date on which Principal Dent left the College until June 30th, 1956.

This is to inform you that I agree to undertake the duty on the terms stated in your letter. I have been trying to find a temporary lecturer to assist in my department but have not been successful, but I hope that a suitable appointment will be made before the beginning of term.

Yours faithfully,

3.44